E-mailing Your Professor

E-mail etiquette may sound like a silly subject, but it is crucial in establishing a good relationship with your instructors. If you show them respect in your communication, they will return the favor in kind.

I personally have some guidelines for students in my classes regarding e-mail. Please do feel free to send me an e-mail when you have a question or comment about class. While I will make every effort to respond promptly, please realize that I cannot always respond as quickly to your messages as you may like. Please recognize that our schedules may be entirely different: I may be in class or at work when you send an email. Also, if you send me an email after midnight, it may take until the next morning for you to receive a response – but you will receive a response.
Keep in mind that I do not accept electronic drafts of papers via email before they are due. If you would like to get some feedback on your rough drafts, please set up a time to meet with me in person, and I will be glad to work with you.

General E-mail Etiquette:

    * Subject: Before you write your e-mail, think about your subject line. You should make it specific enough for the recipient to locate it quickly and easily in his or her inbox. It should detail the reason that you are writing the e-mail or the request that you are making.

    * Greeting: Begin the email with a respectful greeting. You don't necessarily have to say "Good morning Dr. Smith," but at least address your recipient by his or her proper name and title. For example, "Dr. Smith" or "Professor Wright."

    * Use Proper Grammar: This should be a no-brainer, but often students are so accustomed to using text message short forms that they forget. So, instead of saying, "yo whats up," you should write the professor, "Hello, How are you?"

    * Length: Keep messages short and to the point.

    * Content: Stick to the topic at hand. Also, when writing to communicate a complaint, be careful and respectful with your word choice. Never write something in an e-mail that you would not say to the recipient in person.

    * Spelling: It is a good idea to quickly spell-check your message before sending it.

    * Closing: Always sign your name. Add the course code if the professor has several courses so that he or she may recognize and respond more quickly.

    * Replying: When a professor takes the time to respond to your request, please also take the time to send a thank you message. It takes only seconds to write it, and it makes a world of difference.

